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Angelus Letter

2 September 2021

LETTER #135
Dear Parish Family,

WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
 
Friday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Friday Confessions at 4PM
                       
Saturday Mass at 8AM with Fr. Morris
Saturday Confessions at 9:30AM   
Saturday Mass at 4:30PM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass* at 7AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 9AM with Fr. Valencheck
Sunday Mass at 11AM with Fr. Morris
Sunday Mass at 1PM with Fr. Justin OSB
 
* This is the FINAL 7AM MASS for this year.
MASS SCHEDULE CHANGES
 
Monday, September 6th, LABOR DAY, Mass will be at 9AM.
This Sunday, September 5th is the final Summer, Sunday 7AM Mass for the season. 

Also, the Thursday morning Mass is now permanently changed to 8AM.

THE PARISH OFFICES WLL BE CLOSED ON LABOR DAY
EUCHARISTIC DEVOTIONS COMING UP!
 
Eucharistic Devotions are coming up following the 11AM Mass on September 12th and continuing day and night through closing ceremonies at 7PM on Tuesday, September 14th.  This means we need faithful St. Sebastianites to adopt hours around the clock those three days. If you can, adopt those dinner hours or those quiet wee hours of the morning or whenever you can. It would be ideal to have a minimum of two people per hour to help ensure someone will be there to honor our Lord exposed on our altar and it is always nice to have at least one other person in the church at all times. Sign-up sheets are on the altar rail in front of the Blessed Virgin Mary statue.
 
Fr. Barry Gearing of St. Newman Parish in Strongsville will be speaking at our closing ceremonies on Tuesday, September 14th at 7PM.

MASKS
 
This weekend you will see signs on the doors that were sent to us from the Bishop’s office strongly requesting that people wear masks to Mass. A letter which accompanies these signs will be in this weekend’s bulletin both in print and online. 

One of the many things for which I was not trained in the seminary is being a health warden. Such things certainly keep being a pastor more and more interesting. Thank you to everybody who has kindly made their positions known. If there is one thing that has been made abundantly clear during this COVID pandemic, is that no matter what decisions are made for St. Sebastian, it will not please everyone.

As you can imagine, our policies that are in effect on any given day for the parish, school, PSR or other programs are up for review on a daily basis. New mandates from the state or from the diocese, changes in the county, particularly in the 44320 or 44313 areas and keeping close tabs on what is happening at the parish itself as well as your input is all considered when deciding what course of action will be taken. Now that we have a clear direction from our Bishop, our policy is to strongly recommend the wearing of masks. My primary goal is to make the sacraments as available to as many people as possible and so we are cooperating and putting up these signs. No matter what your position is on the matter, please keep me and the whole parish in your prayers as we all try to do what we can to fulfill our primary mission which is giving praise to God and sharing our Christian life with others.

ANOTHER LETTER FROM THE BISHOP
 
Another, happier letter came from the Bishop today. It stated in part, “It is with a joyful heart that I congratulate and thank you and the parishioners of St. Sebastian Parish on reaching our 2021 Catholic Charities Annual Appeal goal.” As your pastor, I thank you too! Imagine, we did this not only during a COVID year, but also on a year that there was an additional ask for the seminaries. You are awesome and generous. Thank you so much!

FROM THE OFFICE OF EVANGELIZATION
 
We received a gushing letter and visit from the office of the Vicar for Evangelization thanking the parish of St. Sebastian for outstanding efforts in the Nine Nights of Night Prayer leading up to the Feast of the Assumption. Thank you to all who helped out, showed up or prayed for the event. If you came to St. Sebastian for the first time because of this and are coming back and would like to be more involved, please call one of the priests at (330) 836-2233.

BRICK DRIVEWAYS AND PARKING LOT
 
We are currently having companies come in to look at our brick driveways to give us an estimate on how much it will cost to repair them. Perhaps you have read before that we hope to buy “left over bricks” from the Mull Avenue project to repair these driveways as Monsignor Zwisler did when these brick roads were originally paved in the 1920s. One of the companies that came in, United Hardscapes, was the company that installed our brick parking lot in 2015. They came out and looked at the parking lot and said that it was holding up rather well. I know that I told you at the time our parking lot was up for a national award. We were informed this week that our parking lot is still used in their presentations across the country as a demonstration of the proper and most beautiful way to install brick lots. When this was shared with us during their visit to our campus, I responded that I would have to tell the parish!

POSSIBLE NOTES OF INTEREST FROM THE DIOCESE:
INFERTILITY RESOURCE: Springs in the Desert is a Catholic Community formed to help with the shared suffering of infertility and loss by accompanying those with this cross on a path into fruitfulness. Please share the https://www.springsinthedesert.org with couples who are struggling with infertility.

 

MARRIAGES OF GRACE: Seeks to offer couples the resources necessary to enrich and strengthen their marriages in a culture that is becoming increasingly challenging to the institution of marriage. An annual marriage enrichment day and bi-monthly Cana Nights are their primary ways of reaching this goal. For more information and upcoming events visit their https://www.marriagesofgrace.org
 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT
 
TO GIVE TO THE PARISH: https://www.stsebastian.org/donate
TO GIVE TO THE FOUNDATION: https://www.stsebastian.org/foundation/donate
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:

Annette Bailey, Karen Brugmann, Megan Brugmann, Jill Buffa, Regina Buhalak, Dan Canale, Christopher Casey, Emilio Cheuy, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Vince DelMedico, Marjorie DeLuca, Rita Buhalak Gossford, Robert Hickey, Phil Hochstetler, John and Terry Hogan, Rich Huber, Ann Hubiak, Carolyn Jeske, Janet Kendrick, Jean Labate, Myrna Marple, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara, Keith Pecek, Robert Rader, Mary Ricks, Nancy Ropchock, Aaron Salisbury, Ann Sandvick, Michael Schnetzer, John Schultz, Cory Schulz and Steve Watral.

God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

St. Mary, pray for us.

